LEPC Meeting Minutes — January 31, 2022 — Commissioners Meeting Room

Meeting called to order at 8:00am

Attended by: Bill Morr, Steve Engleking, Tracy Harker, Alicia Milliman, David Billows, Logan Ison, Jeremy Hoover, Tracy
Harker, Ben Parish and Kevin Myers.

Old Business

Tracy Harker made a motion to approve the minutes from November 29, 2021. Ben Parish seconded the motion and all
approved. -

Bill Morr gave an update on the command truck. Michiana Millworks gave date of February 9, 2022 as pickup date.

Bill Morr advised committee that the LEPC meeting schedule and legal notice were published January 14, 2022

New Business
Ben Parish Made a motion to approve the 2022 LEPC By-Laws. Steve Engleking seconded the motion and all approved.

Ve

Jeremy Hoover made a motion to approve the 2022 LEPC Response Plan. Tracy Harker seconded the motion and all
approved.

Ben Parish made a motion to approve the 2022 LEPC Roster. Tracy Harker seconded the motion and all approved. Bill
will reach out to a few that have not been attending to confirm their status.

Tracy Harker made a motion to approve the Fiscal and Auditor’s Reports. Steve Engleking seconded the motion and all
approved.

Elections for officer positions were held with the following unanimous votes.
Chair: Terry Martin
Vice Chair: Tracy Harker

Secretary: Bill Morr

2022 training possibilities were discussed. The IERC is waiving the exercise requirement for 2022. Bill will reach out to
Jeremy McKinley with Kendallville Fire Department about a possible Haz-Mat training for all first responders in the
county on what is needed and expected when the Haz-Mat team is requested to a scene. It was also discussed to
possibly work with Troy Jester and Vantage Point Consulting on a hands-on training in 2023. It was discussed of doing
these on a Saturday to try and gain firefighter participation.



Steve Engleking made a motion to adjourn. Tracy Harker seconded the motion and all approved.

Bill Morr, Secretary Date



